



NEWSLETTER

SELF-CONTROL

With God's love, we stop and think about our feelings and actions, so we keep ourselves and others learning and safe. "The Holy Spirit produces this kind of fruit in our lives: ... self-control." (Galatians 5: 22)

This week's House Points totals			
Blue Elephants	Green Giraffes	Reders Windas	Yellow Leopards
270	267	293	271

Volume 2, Issue 28 **Friday** 21st June 2019

Dates for your Diary			
Class Photos	25th June		
Y6 Leavers Perfor- mance	11th July, 6pm		
Y6 Leavers Perfor- mance	12th July, 2pm		
Y6 Leavers Party	12th July 6.30-8.30		
Guitar Concert	15th July, 2.30pm		
Junior Disco	17th July		
Y6 Leavers Service	18th July, 2pm		
INSET DAY	1st July		

Dates for your Diary

SPORTS DAY gets off to a great start...

Yesterday's Sports Day got off to a great start in the morning with Yellow Leopards taking a narrow lead at lunchtime only for proceedings to be halted by the weather in the afternoon.

We had a terrific morning of sports and racing as KS2 began the competition to win the new Sports Day House Champions shield, culminating in the exciting tug-of-war final. However, we were all left frustrated and disappointed as it started to rain just as KS1 started racing and the bad weather hung around just too long for the surface to be safe to race on. To rub salt in the wound, by 2:30pm the sun was shining brightly



as if nothing had ever happened! Thank you to parents for your understanding and we have rearranged a new date for 5th July to try for the third time.

Also thanks to The Coleshill School for releasing their Young Sports Leaders, led by Mr Jones, to help with the organisation of events and score keeping, the PTA who kept everyone's thirst at bay and of course Mrs Ferguson who does all the hard work of co-ordinating the events.

Summer Fair: 1 week to go!!

We are now on the last week count down for the 2018-19 Summer **Fayre**

Today was the day of the White Elephant donations—if you have missed the date there is still time to drop donations off on Monday of next week.

All of next week will be the Coleshill CE Primary Great Bake Off. See the next page for all the details of when to bring cakes in, how much they will be to buy and what themes your children's year group should be creating.

Attendance

w/c 10/6/19, No of children who achieved 100% for the week & class attendance % 18 98.08% RW 18 94.17% 1J 16 86.79% 21 93% 1B 2R 25 98.62% 25 99.29% 20 3ВМ 24 91.28% 3R 24 93.67% 26 98% 4B 4C 26 97.67% 5JG 20 89% 5G 21 96.79% 6F 17 90.36% 25 94.14% Whole School so far

this year 95%

TARGET: 96.1

Bake Off Themes and Dates

Nursery – Cartoons (due in on 24/6)

Reception – Disney (due in on 24/6)

Year 1 – Nature: plants and animals (due in on 25/6)

Year 2 – Space (due in on 25/6)

Year 3 - Seasons: Spring, Summer, Autumn and Winter (due in 26/6)

Year 4 - Emoji (due in 26/6)

Year 5 - Gaming (due in 28/6)

Year 6 - Junk Food (due in 28/6)



Re-arranged KS1 Sports Day



After being rained off on our KS1 reserve Sports Day, we have had to find another date which suits the school diary, allows Mrs Ferguson, Mr Jones and the Young Sports Leaders to attend and gives you enough notice to plan your arrangements. Our new date is:

KS1—Friday 5th July 2019 9:15am —10:45am

Hopefully this earlier time will allow you to drop off, enjoy cheering your children on in their sports and then get back to regular life with as minimal disruption as possible.

Solihull Sports: Coleshill Triumph in Tag-Rugby

On Tuesday June 18th the tag rugby team took part in the North Solihull tag rugby finals. Mr Gallagher took our team of Y6 players to compete against several other schools was very proud of their performances.

With the typical busyness Y6 have in the Summer Term Mr Gallagher only had two practice sessions, but they still won 4, drew 1, and lost 1. At the half way point they only failed to qualify for the Gold group on points scored.

We had to settle with a place in the bronze group and won it at a canter (see the trophy), which left them

thinking what could have been with a bit more practice!

On Monday June 17th, Coleshill mixed Cricket team took part in the Warwickshire mixed Cricket finals. Unfortunately, on this occasion we finished 11th out of 12 teams only winning one match during the day.

However the performances were not anywhere near as bad as the statistics suggest. We played the tournament winners in our first match and that was the only match we were well beaten. Mr Gallagher reported that it was inexperience, a lack of concentration at times and some dodgy fielding mistakes that cost us.



Y3 SWIMMING

Class 3R will be swimming next week.

PARENT DROP-IN (REPORT FEEDBACK)

The parent drop in evening has been changed from 10th July to 16th July. This will enable Year 2 & Year 6 teachers to be able to discuss end of Key Stage results which will have been verified by then.

Haircuts

We had several new haircuts appear this week. The long standing school rule is "decorative patterns shaved into short hair are not allowed." Coleshill C E Primary, Prospectus. Please refrain from these styles until the summer holidays. Thank you for your support.

New Classes Letter

Did you receive the letter last week about changes to the make-up of classes for next year? Please check the School App to access the letter if you did not get one.

The Book Fair

Thank you to all who attended and supported the book fair. Thanks to the purchases you made during the week we have been able to use the commission we made (£188.32) to buy £188.32 worth of books from the fair and added them to the library.

SIAMS inspection

Mrs Jane Martin, an inspector from the SIAMS inspection team, came to visit this week to assess the quality of the school's provision as a church school.

Our children were fantastic ambassadors throughout the day and ensured that Mrs Martin, despite having to work very hard during the 10 hour inspection, had lots of opportunities and reasons to enjoy her visit.



We were delighted with how the day went and felt that the inspector saw Coleshill Church of England Primary School at its best. I would like to thank all Governors, staff, pupils and parents who contributed to the various elements of the day.

The report will be published at the beginning of July when we will share the details of SIAMS' findings with you.

Getting ready to start secondary or high school?

Starting secondary or high school is an important step which can be both exciting and a little bit scary for you and your child but there are many ways in which we can help our children – and ourselves – feel ready.

The mental health charity Place2Be has some helpful information for parents to support you and your children's transition to secondary education. Please click the link below to find out more.

https://www.place2be.org.uk/what-we-do/parent-carer-resources/ready-for-secondaryhigh-school.aspx